
The Secretary of State for External Affairs, the Honourable

Allan J. MacEachen, is pleased to announce that the Honourable Jean

Marchand, Minister without Portfolio, will head the Canadian delega-

tion to the General Conference of the Agency for Cultural,and Tech-

nical Cooperation to be held in Port-Louis (Dâauritius) from November

12th to 15th, 1975 .

Eve29 two yearsy ministerial level delegations from all

member countries meet in the General Conference, the governing body

of the Agency for Cultural and Technical Cooperation . The last

meeting was held in I,ibge and Brussels in October 1973 .

The next General Conference will be preceded by a meeting

of the Administrative Council of the Agency on November 9th and 10th,

1975 in Port-Louis . At the General Conference, the Canadian delega-

tiong headed by Mr. Ilarchandq will participate in an examination of

the general policy of the Agency for 1976 and 1977, as well as the

budgets and programmes for these two years . The delegation will

consist of the following :

C A N A D A

Mr . Jean Marchand Minister without Portfolio and President
of the Delegation

Mr. D'Iberville Fortier Assistant Ikideik. Secretary of State for
External Affairs

Ms. Jacques Dupui3 Director General of the Bureau of Coorcii-
nationp Departaent of External Affairs

bir. André Giroux Executive Assistant to the Minister without
Portfolio

Mr. Peter Kilburn Directorp Multilateral Orgruzizations,
Canadian International Development Agency
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